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The Upper Clark Fork River Basin (UCFRB) has been degraded by over 100 yrs of 
mining and smelting activities. The UCFRB is the largest contiguous complex of federal 
Superfund sites in the nation. Restoration and remediation efforts were initiated in the late 
1980s and will continue, at a minimum, through 2030. Any restoration activity should include 
public education and outreach so that land-use decisions in the future do not compromise 
the integrity of the ecosystems that support the region. We have developed a program, the 
Bird’s-eye View Education Program, which integrates public education and research on 
the ecological health of the UCFRB. Specifically we focus on birds, inviting the public 
to observe research at songbird banding stations and Osprey (Pandion haliaetus) nests.  
Riparian-associated birds are likely to respond positively to riparian restoration activities and 
can be used as bio-indicators to measure success.  In 2010 we operated three bird banding 
stations and monitored 19 Osprey nests. We captured 595 songbirds, collected 43 blood and 
feather samples from Osprey chicks, and served nearly 1000 participants. The program was 
an outstanding success and results from an assessment show that participants leave with a 
positive attitude toward the outdoor science experience and a general knowledge of Upper 
Clark Fork restoration, history, and its riparian ecosystems.  




